
Retirement of 

Mrs. E. Fouche 

"M"1"*- Ernestine Fouche who was a foun­
dation member of the Black Sash and 

who has served on the Transvaal committee 
from the beginning, has now retired from 
the Committee for health reasons. 

We shall miss Queenie very much indeed. 
Her wisdom, her forthrightness and her 
sense of humour were a joy to us ; her 
judgement was invaluable. Many was the 
time she brought the committee back to 
reality when some of us, perhaps, had more 
enthusiasm than common sense. 

Many of our members may not know and 
others may have forgotten t ha t i t was 
Queenie who originally suggested that , dur­
ing demonstrations, vigils and "haunts" , 
our members should wear a black sash as a 
token of mourning for the death of the 
South African Constitution. 

We know tha t Queenie, as an ordinary 
member, will always maintain her interest 
in the welfare and the activities of the 
Black Sash. Sad as we are to lose her 
services on the Committee, we wish her 
well and we hope tha t she will have more 
time to enjoy a little leisure and relaxation. 
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